# **Church Eaton Primary School**



Monday 25th January 2021

Headteacher Awards for this week are:

Class 1: Mabel and Betsy for settling in and being part of our class family so well. Esmie for her wonderful dinosaur writing.

Class 2: Freddie for amazing Geography work and Harry for brilliant report writing.

Class 3: Stan and Charlie for working extremely hard in all lessons.

Class 4: Flo and Adam for working very hard.

#### School News:

Parent Questionnaire— A parent questionnaire has been sent out via Dojo, please complete this at your earliest convenience. All responses are very useful to us.

Remote Learning- Thank you to all parents/carers for your help in supporting your child's Remote learning. If you need any help/support or a written pack please contact your child's teacher.

Attendance— We have to report school attendance to the Government on a daily basis during the lock-down period. It is very important that you let us know if your child is expected, but does not attend school, and also if your child us unable to attend remote learning. Please also inform the school of any Covid related isolations.

Key Workers— If you are a key worker and need you child to be in school please contact the school-office and discuss attendance. Evidence is needed that you are a Key Worker such as a letter from your employer. Children should only be in school if you cannot arrange child care.

Social Distancing- All pupils and staff continue to carefully follow the social distancing procedures that have been implemented. Please could I remind parents not to congregate at the school gates and that only one parent drops off or picks up.

Facebook- We have been working hard to continue to update our Facebook page with videos and pictures of the children's Home and School learning. Please take a look at the site to receive the Headteacher's vlog and staff updates.

Illness— Please remember that if your child is ill please do not send them to school.

As always if you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to contact me.

S. Shaw

#### Key Worker Time Table — Monday to Friday

Class 1— 9.00 am (prompt) until 3:05 pm

Class 2 - 8:50 am (prompt) until 3:10 pm

Class 3-8:40 am (prompt) until 3:15 pm

Class 4- 8:30 am (prompt) until 3:20 pm



Church Eaton Primary School High Street Church Eaton Stafford ST20 OAG

Headteacher: Mr S Shaw

Member of Staffordshire University Academies Trust

Telephone: 01785 823089

Email: office@churcheaton.staffs.sch.uk Web: www.churcheaton.staffs.sch.uk



#### Class 1 News



### Dinosaurs have landed!

Meet Trumpy!



We have been information gatherers this week. We read about Dinosaurs
 and we wrote some facts that we found interesting. The favourite dinosaur
 is definitely the T-Rex!!

In Maths we have been learning to use the Part Whole model, Reception and Nursery are becoming a dab hand at sorting!!!

They are amazing at sorting the classroom out!

We have been outside more this week. Don't forget that if you are working at home and your little learner needs a break please do so.



We have had more Teams sessions and the children have done so well! I am so proud of what they have achieved this week. You are all doing fabulously!

Don't forget to get in touch with any problems on dojo or Teams or email.

#### Class 2 news

Another brilliant week has been had by all in Class 2, both in the key worker bubble, and at home. It has been amazing to see the children all working so wonderfully!

In geography, we have carried on with our Let's Go on a Safari! topic. This week, we focused on the different animals that live in Kenya and the different habitats that they need in order to survive.

Also, in Art, we all made authentic African masks. We learnt that African tribes use these sorts of masks when performing in spiritual ceremonies. All children had a wonderful time making them and the results were fantastic.

Looking forward to another fun week next week!

## Class 3 News

I have absolutely loved this week. We have had so much fun. I am seeing children thrive under these new conditions and it is making me feel really proud. I must admit the highlight of my week was the music lesson, watching the children smiling, laughing and dancing. I also found the Coat of Arms they designed very enlightening, especially seeing what they were passionate about and what they chose to put in the place part of the shield.

I have given the children the task of writing me a letter or questions and then uploading this onto Assignments on Teams. I will be able to give feedback directly on Teams. Hopefully this will save you having to email or dojo me work, once the children have become proficient at it independently. They may require assistance to begin with.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you need anything.

I am always available via email or Dojo.

## Class 4 News

What a brilliant week we have had in Class 4. We have been extremely busy with our remote learning. The children are now more confident with learning remotely and have adapted fantastically to this new way of learning. This week we have added some recorded learning from Oak academy and it has been lovely seeing the children expand their music and computing skills.

Our reading for pleasure book, The Beast of Buckingham Palace, has been a huge hit with the children. The children have been engrossed in the plot twists the book has given. Sadly, we are coming up to our last couple of chapters, so both myself & Mrs Pope have been looking for a new book to read to Class 4.



As always, the children have been working hard on all of their lessons.

Thank you for another amazing week, Class 4!

Please feel free to contact me via email or dojo if you have any questions.